#### WINTER 2019



New York City Department of Education

## HIGH SCHOOL OF HOSPITALITY MANAGEMENT

Yves Mompoint Jr., Principal

## **Featured Stories**

- HSHM Message
- Parent Bulletin
- Save the Date
- HSHM Highlight

School trips, extracurricular engagements

- Student Government Elections
- HSHM Gives back:

Community Service endeavors

• The College Corner

Updates for each grade regarding the next step after HSHM

The High School Of Hospitality Management proud to present you with out Winter Newsletter. We intend for our newsletter to keep you both informed and engaged in our school community.

## Parent Bulletin

We are pleased to announce our new school leadership team members and Title 1 Parent Council Advisory. **President** Myriam C, **Recording Secretary** Trina D, **Treasurer** Jasmine V. **Chairperson**, Maria T, Carmen S.

Following Dates to remember

#### **SLT Meetings**

- Tuesday January 14, 2020 6-8PM
- Tuesday February 11, 2020 6-8PM
- Tuesday March 10, 2020 6-8PM
- Tuesday April 7, 2020 6-8pm



	S	Save the Date!	
Winter Recess 12/23/19 - 1/1/20	End Of MP3 1/17/20	Midwinter Recess 2/17/20 - 2/21/20	Parent Teacher Conference
NO SCHOOL	Regents Examination 1/21/20-1/24/20 **Please note students are to resume classes on 1/28/20**	NO SCHOOL	3/19/20 5:30PM-7: 30PM 3/20/20 1:45PM-3: 45PM
MLK JR. DAY 1/20/20		SAT School Day	
NO SCHOOL		3/04/20 NO SCHOOL FOR	Spring Recess 4/9/20 -4/17/20
		9 <sup>TH</sup> & 12 <sup>TH</sup> GRADE	NO SCHOOL

## HSHM Highlight



HSHM alumnus Christopher Mena (Class of 2019) was honored at the UFT's 13th annual Better Speech and Hearing Month Celebration this past May. Working with Speech-Language Teacher Ms. Swerski, he created an inspirational pamphlet for LGBTQ students entitled "Everyone Deserves a Voice."

# Student Government Elections



On November 12, 2019 our Student Government was sworn in. **President** Jaden C, **Vice President** Naidelyn C. **Treasurer** Ruth C, **Freshman Representatives** Sonia C, and Lucky A, **Sophomore Representatives** Jadelyn T, and Mariam T, **Junior Representatives** Emani D, and Joshua C, **Senior Representatives** Caila C, and Heylee E.

## **HSHM Gives Back**



Assisting with lantern distribution for light the night which raises funds in support of The Leukemia & Lymphoma Society

Our students enjoyed preparing food, greeting the elderly and meeting volunteers from other schools/organizations at Carter Burden network in East Harlem.

## The College Corner

Ninth Grade: We are almost at the end of the first semester of your student's 9<sup>th</sup> grade year! With this being said, it is important to remind your children to remain in contact with teachers to ensure their highest level of achievement for the entire school year. If your child has fallen behind with work or is finding the adjustment to high school to be overwhelming, the good news is, we have more than half an academic year to help them turn it around!

Tenth Grade: Encourage your child's highest performance in their classes and be mindful that both attendance and class averages are considered not only when applying, but when requesting letters of recommendation from staff members. It is never too early to be aware of college fairs and the possibilities of touring different campuses! Be sure to register for a PSAT exam before the end of the academic year if you have not already done so!

Eleventh Grade: Make sure that if your child has not yet done so, they take every step necessary towards taking the SAT test, which many universities consider during their admissions process. Encourage your student to study and attend any SAT preparatory classes being offered in your area. Be sure that your child is on track with completion of Regents exams in order to graduate. Lastly, we encourage you to visit colleges and universities as you see possible. If the trip isn't feasible, make sure to attend fairs!

Twelfth Grade: Make sure to fill out your FASFA, which can be done at <a href="https://fasfa.ed.gov/">https://fasfa.ed.gov/</a>. Keep photocopies as you finish, and send your applications and essay. Have us send a transcript. Give the correct form to your counselor if the college wants to see second-semester grades.

